
 

 WAYNE TOWNSHIP SUPERVISORS 

Minutes, April 14, 2025 

Call to order at 7:00 pm by Chairman Mark Sander, also present were supervisors Jon Maker and Mark 

Labowski 

 

Pledge to flag  

 

Minutes from March 24, 2025 approved ~ Motion to accept/Mark L, 2nd Jon 

  

ROADS AND EQUIPMENT: Stripped down truck 10, painted new barricades, fixed township building septic 

system (including updated instructions on where to find it), installed new toilet in men’s room, call-out to 

Smith Street pump station, completed reflectivity tests on township road signs, trimmed trees, planed Mill 

Road 

 

ZONING AND BUILDING: None 

 

CORRESPONDENCE: PSATS notified us that state-mandated OSHA rules (HB299) may be in our future, 

depending on vote in Harrisburg  

 

OLD BUSINESS:  

• Aggregate bids opened: Allegheny Aggregate bid $15.44/ton; IA Construction bid $15.90/ton; 

Glenn O. Hawbaker Inc., bid $19.33/ton and ACA Sand and Gravel bid $15.22/ton. Mark S made a 

motion to accept Allegheny Aggregate bid, second by Mark L, all in favor 

• Barricades built by students in the Career and Technical Center were picked up, thank you sent to 

Mr. Krasa and students 

 

NEW BUSINESS: 

• Township received a $125,000 grant from Erie County toward our pump project 

• Supervisors signed maps for Savko subdivision 

• Documents were signed for seal coating of Hillcrest Drive by Suit-Kote; bidding for the project was 

part of a multi-municipal RFQ put together by engineer Mark Corey 

• Supervisors discussed signing an intergovernmental cooperation agreement presented by Erie 

County, but voted to pass on it since EmergyCare already provides our EMS dispatching 

• Supervisors signed the bid document from Seneca Mineral for our brine contract; originally 

awarded to Dodson Trucking, they didn’t respond to our requests for several documents; Motion 

by Mark S., 2nd by Mark L, all in favor  

• A Conelway Road resident asked the township about getting city water and/or sewage lines put in 

on their road; supervisors voted to authorize their engineer and the City of Corry to analyze cost 

and get back to us; secretary reported that letters were sent to Conelway Road residents, asking if 

they would be in favor of water and/or sewer lines being installed, an informal telephone poll with 

five residents showed three ‘no’ and two ‘yes’ votes; waiting on results of mailing for more input 

 
ACKNOWLEDGEMENT OF VISITORS: Lloyd Whitman, Joel Warner, Gerri Wellington, William Wellington, 
John Hasbrouck, Jack Hasbrouck (Corry Journal) 

• Mrs. Wellington told supervisors if we would tar and chip our roads and lower taxes, people would 
be more apt to build in the township 

• Lloyd Whitman brought up several properties in the township that are full of trash, broken or 
abandoned vehicles and other detritus, asked why supervisors haven’t forced them to clean their 
properties; he listed several, the zoning officer will be contacted and asked to look into them 
 

BILLS AND PAYROLL:   Motion to sign checks for bills and payroll/Mark S, Mark L/second 
ADJOURNMENT: 7:44 pm, Mark S/motion, Jon/2nd 

 

Next meeting: 7 pm – April 28, 2025 


